Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

May 7, 2014

Directors present:  Tammy Paulus, Lindsay Spitzer, Sarah Livermore, Jim Riley, Sharon Spahr, Ann Seago and Renee Brenengen.
Directors absent: Brian Furlano, Troy White, Diane McMahon, Kim Byom, Kim Gorka, Becky Johnson and Mike Happel.
Members Present:  John Graf (Graf Media) and Dan Terek (Coulee Development, Inc.).
Meeting was called to order at 7:30 am by President Jim Riley.
Secretary’s Report:  
Renee B. made a motion to accept the report from April. Motion was seconded by Tammy P. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Sarah made a motion to accept the report from April. Motion was seconded by Renee B. and the motion carried. The treasurer presented two bills for payment: $80 to Sharon Spahr (answering chamber phone for 2 months) and $36.22 to AdVenture Advertising (print ads for Citywide Rummage Sale). Lindsay is also continuing her research at the request of Beth Osborn of Coulee Business Services to determine if the GDIC monies loaned to Red Thread Holdings LLC has been repaid in full.
Committee Reports:
Agri-Business:  
Lindsay S. reported that 3 vendors have paid to reserve their spots for the upcoming Farmers’ Market 2014 season which starts on Saturday, June 7th.
Economic Revitalization & Development:  
This committee hopes to meet sometime in June. 
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:

No report.
Organization & Membership:
No report. 
Promotion & Tourism: 
Renee B. reported she has spoken with Barb at Cap2020X and our sign is NOT in the path of the proposed electric lines. Leo Waldenberger’s son has been informed it is okay to cash the $60 check he received from the chamber for the annual fee to rent the land it is on. In addition, Speltz Sign Co. has been contacted regarding the refurbishing of our sign. 
Sharon S. and Dan T. brought up the need of having welcome packets for new residents moving into Galesville. It was agreed that this should be discussed in further detail in the Promotion & Tourism Committee. Their next meeting will be Wednesday, March 21st 7 pm @ Renee’s. 
Website:  
Sarah L. reported there have been 130 hits to the Citywide Rummage Sale page since the 1st of May. There were 193 hits in April.
Other Business: None.
New Business: Dan Terek of Coulee Development, Inc. presented the results of an economic impact study regarding the Ridgeview Estates Apartments and the proposal to build 36 more units.
There has been a lot of controversy and concern surrounding whether to allow or deny rezoning the proposed site from commercial use to multi-family. The Plan Commission voted to deny rezoning to multi-family, but the City Council reversed this decision and is allowing the construction of one principal building. Dan T. is asking for the Chamber Board of Directors to either attend tomorrow night’s city council meeting and/or issue a written statement on which scenario we prefer:
one building with 36 units or three buildings with 12 units each. Sarah L. made a motion the Chamber send a letter to the City of Galesville supporting three 12-plexes rather than one 36-plex. It was seconded by Lindsay S. and the motion passed in a vote of 6/1.

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 4, 2014 at 7:30am at the Library Community Room. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 a.m. 

Submitted by
Sarah Livermore
Secretary

